## POPE PRAYS FOR PEACE AHEAD OF 80TH ANNIVERSARY OF WORLD WAR II OUTBREAK

Pope Francis prays that the 80th anniversary of the start of World War II, which falls on 1 September, may be an opportunity to reflect on the horrors of war.

BY DEVIN WATKINS

SUNDAY, 1 SEPTEMBER, MARKS 80 YEARS SINCE THE OUTBREAK OF THE SECOND WORLD WAR. ON THAT DAY IN 1939, GERMANY INVADED POLAND, LEADING BRITAIN AND FRANCE TO DECLARE WAR ON ADOLF HITLER'S NAZI STATE, TWO DAYS LATER.

Pope Francis recalled that tragic day on Wednesday, as well as the commemorations to be held in Warsaw, Wielun, and other Polish cities.

PEACE OVER HATRED "WE SHALL ALL PRAY FOR PEACE, SO THAT THE TRAGIC CONSEQUENCES OF HATE — WHICH BROUGHT ONLY DESTRUCTION, SUFFERING, AND DEATH — MAY NEVER BE REPEATED," HE SAID.

THE POPE ALSO INVITED EVERYONE TO PRAY TO GOD, SO THAT "PEACE MAY REIGN IN THE HEARTS OF ALL AND IN FAMILIES, SOCIETIES, AND AMONGST PEOPLES."